THE ISLES HOMEOWNERS ASSOCIATION, INC.

BOARD OF DIRECTOR’S MEETING
WEDNESDAY, OCTOBER 26, 2022 – 7:00 P.M. 
1500 VICTORIA FALLS BOULEVARD – CLUBHOUSE

PALM BEACH GARDENS  FL 33410
APPROVED 11/30/22
MINUTES
CALL TO ORDER  
President, Bruce Testa, called the meeting to order at 7:00 pm
QUORUM, ATTENDANCE and PROOF OF NOTICE  
A quorum was established by roll call.  The following Board members were present:  Bruce Testa, President; Carol Anselmo, 1st Vice President; Elaine Knapp, 2nd Vice President; Bertha Matics, Secretary; and Steve Rousseau, Treasurer.  Also present Donna Tagg, Community Association Manager, representing Capital Realty Advisors, Inc.
APPROVAL OF PAST MINUTES
The minutes from the last meeting held on September 27, 2022 were presented for approval.  Bertha made a motion to waive the reading of the minutes and to approve the minutes as submitted by management; seconded by Elaine and all voted in favor.

PRESIDENT’S REPORT
Bruce reported that the new landscape company (CPM) will be starting November 1st.  There is a kick-off meeting scheduled for Friday afternoon.  We can anticipate 3 to 6 months to see a difference.  Military Trail will be the first priority as the city is registering a complaint on the condition of the median.
TREASURER’S REPORT 
Steve Rousseau reviewed the September financial which ended the 3rd quarter of 2022. Year-to-date the Association is under-budget.  Three (3) accounts were over-budget for the month.  Total amount due the Association in collections as of the end of September is $226.00 which represents three (3) accounts.  Two of the accounts however are only $1.00 each.  The third account will be sent a late letter.
Steve then discussed investments.  He explained that CD rates are still low and T-Bills may be a better way to invest at this time.  Steve made a motion to allow him as Treasurer to investigate and pursue the best rate of return be it CD’s or T-Bills on funds and to invest up to $200,000 with the President’s approval on selected investment; seconded by Elaine and all voted in favor.  

COMMITTEE REPORTS

Landscaping Committee – Chair Gina Serraes said that the contract with BrightView is winding down and as Bruce stated the new company starts November 1st.  She reminded the Board that starting next week the mow schedule returns to every other week.  A November calendar will be posted soon in the mailroom to confirm days of service.  
A resident raised a concern about discoloration from the irrigation system on the side of a house on Euphrates and someone else mentioned the same on a privacy wall on Magdalena.  This will be investigated with the new company.
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Lake Committee – Chair Bertha Matics reported a second meeting of the committee recently took place with the senior tech servicing the lakes.  She stated that a map numbering the lakes was provide to the tech and the committee so when there is an issue in a lake it will be referenced by a number so there is no confusion.  Bertha 
stated that the focus now is on Hudson Bay, Danube and Rhine.  The senior tech will check in with management when on-site servicing and a monthly report will be provided.  Service is taking place at least twice a month. 
MANAGEMENT REPORT / OLD BUSINESS
The management report dated October 26, 2022 provided an update and status of all projects completed, currently underway or projected. The report was provided to the Board in their packets prior to the meeting.  Note:  A detailed written report is attached to these minutes for the record.  This report is also posted on the Isles website. 
Donna reported the new pool furniture is on its way.  It has left the manufacturer and is now with the freight company.  The freight company will contact us with a day and time of delivery.  
NEW BUSINESS
Tree Trimming Renewal – Five (5) contractors were contacted.  Only two (2) bids were received.  A renewal from Only Trees and a bid from Jason’s Arbor Care.  The bid from Jason’s was considerably higher than Only Trees.  Discussion followed on whether to increase the hardwood trimming from every other year to every year now that the trees have matured.  After discussion, Elaine made a motion to trim the hardwoods every year; seconded by Steve and all voted in favor.  Elaine then made a motion to accept the renewal from Only Trees; seconded by Bertha and all voted in favor.
Recumbent Bike Repair or Replace – Discussion followed on whether to repair the recumbent bike or replace it as this time.  The repair would be $807.38.   A $500 repair was made to the bike in July.  Discussion followed whether equipment could be leased rather than purchased; is there room in the Fitness Center to add any additional equipment and do we have the best maintenance/service vendor.  Elaine made a motion to replace the bike at a cost of $3,277.76 and for the Fitness Center Committee to evaluate the equipment presently in the Fitness Center along with the layout and to research service providers and to make a recommendation to the Board after their findings; seconded by Steve and all voted in favor.

Appointment of New Committee – At the last Board meeting a recommendation was made to establish an Oversight Committee.  A proposed charter was submitted and reviewed by the Board and the Association’s attorney.  Several questions were raised about the proposed duties of the committee.  Bruce asked each Board member to review the charter and submit their recommended changes to management.  This item was tabled to the next Board meeting.

Water Aerobics and Pickleball Classes – Carol reported that she has approached the Yoga instructor about doing a beginners Yoga class as some residents have been requesting.  The instructor is willing to offer a 4 week session for $50.  A flyer has been posted.

She also stated that she found an aerobics instructor who would be able to do Wednesday mornings if anyone would be interested.  Cost would be $12.50 per class. Carol made a motion to allow Robin Moodespaugh to conduct water aerobics so long as all the proper insurance and licensing information could be provided; seconded by Bertha and all voted in favor.
She also discussed a pickleball lecture session to be conducted by a resident and a date of November 2nd at 6 pm in the cardroom has been set.  This is not a hands-on session but strictly lecture-style.
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RESIDENTS FORUM/CORRESPONDENCE
· A resident expressed his concern about Reserve dollars and suggested the oak tree root repairs be part of the Reserve Study.

· A resident mentioned the pool tiles are dirty and need to be cleaned.

· There was concern raised about the frequent power outages in the community over the last several weeks.  

· Another concern was raised about ducks and residents feeding the wildlife.

Next Meeting Date – The next Board Meeting will be the 2023 Budget and Board Meeting to be held on Wednesday, November 30th at 7 pm.
ADJOURNMENT:  
The meeting adjourned at 8:37 pm.
Respectfully prepared and submitted by:
Donna Tagg, LCAM, 
on Behalf of the Board of Director for The Isles HOA
